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Engineering Memorandum 

November 28, 2023 
 

RE:  December 5th Commission Meeting 

 
2023 Updated Urban Area Boundary 
 
For your consideration is a resolution for the update to the Urban Area Boundary (UAB) through the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and the North Dakota Department of Transportation (NDDOT). 
The updated UAB includes the 2020 United States Decennial Census. The areas in a PEACH color shading 
are areas of population density which are required to be included within the City of Dickinson UAB 
based on the 2020 United States Decennial Census. The updated UAB was defined by City of Dickinson 
Engineering staff in collaboration with the NDDOT Local Government staff, and FHWA staff review. The 
UAB generally follows the following; City Limits, roadways which are maintained by the City of 
Dickinson; i.e. 30th Ave. W and 40th St. W., Interstate 94 right-of-way, and areas identified as probable to 
be annexed before the 2030 United States Decennial Census occurs.  
 
Roadways included within the UAB does not mean the City of Dickinson is obligated to maintain the 
roadways unless they are classified. All roadways that are classified within the UAB are eligible for 
federal aid through the FHWA for roadway maintenance projects.  
 
Following the update to the UAB, the updates to the roadway classifications will be completed through 
the NDDOT and FHWA.  
 
Attachments: 

• Dickinson Proposed UAB Map 
• Existing Dickinson UAB Map 
• NDDOT Letter with RE: 2020 Census Adjustment to Urban Areas dated March 29, 2023 

 
The city engineering staff recommends approval. 
 


